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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club 

October 26, 2006 

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:30. No treasurer’s report given - Mike Zeh was attending State Fall meeting for the Fish & Wildlife Management Board. The Terry Redlin print was given to Ray Zeh so the SCCA has it for the Cobleskill Fair raffle next year.  The print cost $140.  This was voted on and passed to reimburse the cost at the last meeting.

We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club. There were three more pins handed out; Ashley Harrington, Norm McBride and Andy Hall.
A motion was made and voted on the approval to purchase the necessary postage stamps to send out a special newsletter to all the people who responded to the Antler Restriction Survey.  A motion was also made to have another public meeting around the end of April 2007 at the Cobleskill College on the Antler 3-point restriction program.  NYS DEC should have the results of the study being done from Late Dec through the end of March in Region 4. The study should show the following:

  1.  Determine conception rates, timing of conception, and number of embryos per bred female (reproductive rate) for white-tailed deer in at least two study areas from distinct geographic areas.

2.  In each study area compare conception rates, timing of conception, and number of embryos per bred female between three age groups: Fawns, 1 ½ old deer and 2 ½ and older deer.

3.  Compare conception rates, timing of conception, and number of embryos per bred female with previous studies from New York and other locations in the Northeast.  

Ticket sales are going real slow on the canoe raffle. We still have over 200 tickets available.  A drawing will be held at the November or December SCCA meeting.  The money raised will help pay for the printing of the SCCA 100th anniversary books.  Any one wanting a ticket can send $5 with name & address to SCCA P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035 and a ticket will be sent to them.

Received a thank you card from the SUNY College students thanking SCCA for the $500, which we donated for their Alaska trip.     

DEC reported that a Sow (Bear) had to be killed because she was breaking into houses.  They have tried to relocate these problem bears but the bears just start breaking into houses at the new location.  DEC is going to donate the Hide to SCCA.  Next month there will be a vote on the money to get the hide taken care of. 
Norm McBride our local NYS DEC Fishery Biologist gave a report on the flood damage within Schoharie County.  Over 1100 emergency permits were issued. There was not hardy any fish sampling done in Schoharie County this past summer.  There was some sample taken in Looking Glass Pond.  Some blue Gills were trapped and transfer to the Looking Glass Pond.  The Project is still on going at the Blenheim Gilboa Power Authority.  Still no size limit for Schoharie Creek.  Otsego Lake is still be sampled every other year.  Currently DEC is only stocking 50% of what the normal stocking would be if there was more public access.  Mercury Testing has been done with low amounts being recorded.  Otsego Lake going from two species to one species of Trout.  The State has decided to limit the species of fish taken from this lake.  This is the only real Lake Trout Lake in the region.  They want to manage lake for quality not quantity by reducing harvest of Lake Trout.  Ice fishing getting more popular because of better access during winter.  This has had a large effect on the large Lake Trout.  The Lake access is getting smaller and smaller.  Senator Seward sponsored Legislation to install a 16’ boat launch which the State has decided not to build.  DEC has approved the clean out of the overflow of the Looking Glass Pond with the use of divers and camera. Possibly the gate at Mallet Pond will be opened so elderly sports men & women don’t have to walk so far. DEC has investigated the construction project at the Middleburgh Bridge.  Not in violation – Rubber wheeled vehicles were allowed, slight turbidly and silt fence is up.  Next Conservation Academy Class will be 16 ECO and 121 Forest Rangers.  Test will be given again in December. Two Adult cows and a skunk tested positive for Rabies. Committee for election of SCCA officers – Ray Lawyer, Ed Zamjohn, Bob Siple.       
  SCCA Association Dues:  Still have one Association who needs to send in their $30 Dues which are due for 2006.   Several associate membership dues are also past due.  Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.  I have currently updated my records and will try to send out post cards to members who are in the rear, soon.

DEC ANNOUNCES SOUTHERN ZONE DEER HUNTING BEGINS NOVEMBER 18

Catskill and Allegany Regular Bear Season Also Starting Soon


New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Denise M. Sheehan today announced that the 2006 Southern Zone regular deer and the Catskill and Allegany regular bear seasons are soon approaching. 


The 2006 regular deer hunting season opens at sunrise on Saturday, November 18, 2006, in New York State’s Southern Zone.  Regular bear hunting opens November 20, 2006, in the Catskill Mountains and on November 25, 2006, in the Allegany region in Western New York. These big game hunting seasons close at sunset on Sunday, December 10, 2006.  


“After several years of declining deer harvests, hunters throughout much of the State should expect to see slight increases in deer takes this fall,” Commissioner Sheehan said.  “Our management actions over the past 2 years have been designed to allow for deer populations to grow slightly in many areas, and the mild weather this past winter aided that effort.  Deer hunting is a long-standing tradition and an important part of New York’s outdoor heritage.  I wish all hunters a safe and successful season of big game hunting this year.”


Immediately following the regular season, Late Archery and Muzzleloading seasons for deer and bear in the Southern Zone open December 11 and close at sunset on December 19, 2006.  Hunters taking part in these special seasons must possess either bowhunting or muzzleloading privileges.  During the late special seasons, hunters may use either of their bowhunting and muzzleloading tags, and they may also take a deer of either sex with an unused regular season deer tag.  Unused Deer Management Permits (DMPs) may also be used in the late seasons for antlerless deer.   


In the Northern Zone, the regular deer and bear hunting season opened October 21 and closes December 3, 2006. This zone generally includes the Adirondacks, the Tug Hill Plateau, the Eastern Lake Ontario Plain and the Champlain and St. Lawrence Valleys. A late muzzleloading season will be open in portions of the Northern Zone from December 4 to December 10, 2006. 

 
New York’s deer management program strives to maintain deer herds at levels compatible with human interest, while minimizing negative impacts and providing high-quality hunting opportunities and other recreational benefits.  To aid in determining desired deer population sizes, local Citizen Task Forces are convened by DEC to represent a broad range of public interests and are charged with developing a desired deer population objective for the area in which they live.  Citizen Task Forces consider many issues during the process, including habitat availability and the concerns of farmers, foresters, conservationists, the tourism industry, motorists, businesses and hunters.  


DEC uses regulated deer hunting to achieve the desired deer population level in most Wildlife Management Units (WMUs) across the state.  Deer Management Permits (DMPs) function as the cornerstone of DEC’s management, as DMPs are valid for antlerless deer only and are issued for specific WMUs.  Since mid-August, DEC has issued over 386,000 DMPs through the DEC Automated License System (DECALS).  DMPs allow hunters to take one or more antlerless deer in addition to the deer allowed by the regular, bowhunting and muzzleloading licenses.  DMPs may be used in all Southern Zone seasons, including the early and late special seasons.  Bonus DMPs are also available in the archery-only units.  For information about obtaining Bonus DMPs, visit the DEC website at   http://www.dec.state.ny.us/website/dfwmr/wildlife/guide/bonusdmp.html  . 


“Deer hunters provide a valuable public service by keeping deer populations in check,” Commissioner Sheehan said.  “By harvesting female deer, hunters help control the deer population and reduce the negative impacts of overabundant deer.  Regulated hunting is the most effective and efficient tool to maintain deer populations at levels that are compatible with the needs of our residents and consistent with natural resource conservation.”


Hunters are reminded that several regulatory changes have occurred for the 2006 hunting seasons.  The areas open to bear hunting in the Southern Zone have been expanded to include WMUs 4F, 4G, and 4H.  Adding these units to the bear hunting area is expected to reduce bear nuisance activity and property damage while providing additional hunting opportunities. 


Also, the pilot antler restriction program in the Southern Catskills has been expanded to include WMUs 3H and 3K located primarily in Sullivan County.  The pilot program was initiated in WMUs 3C and 3J in 2005 and is intended to expand the age structure of the buck population.  This harvest strategy requires that bucks taken in WMUs 3C and 3J and now also WMUs 3H and 3K have at least three antler points on a side to be legal.  Hunters under 17 years of age are exempt from the three point requirement.


Chronic Wasting Disease regulations have been updated in response to the finding of the disease in a moose in Colorado and deer in West Virginia. Hunters bringing carcasses into New York from most of the western states and some Canadian provinces and territories, now in including West Virginia, must process them to remove tissues of concern prior to import, and moose have been added to the list of susceptible species that previously included deer and elk. More than 8,000 wild deer were tested for CWD in New York following the discovery of CWD in 2 wild and 5 captive deer in April 2005, and no additional animals have tested positive for the disease.  Special restrictions are in place within the CWD Containment Area of Oneida and Madison counties governing how harvested deer and specific deer parts may be possessed, transported, and disposed.  Mandatory testing of all deer taken in the Containment Area will be occurring again this fall, as well as random testing in other counties throughout New York State.  New this fall, successful hunters in the Containment Area will have the option to bring the deer head only to the Oneida Deer Check Station, or they can present the field dressed carcass (see Hunting and Trapping Regulations Guide 2006-2007 or DEC website for specific guidelines).  Background information about CWD, DEC response, and pertinent regulations can be found on the DEC website at www.dec.state.ny.us/website/dfwmr/wildlife/deer/currentcwd.html  .


Commissioner Sheehan encourages hunters to follow a few basic firearm safety rules that can prevent hunting related shooting incidents:

1.Point your gun in a safe direction; 

2.Treat every gun as if it were loaded; 

3.Be sure of your target and beyond; 

4.Keep your finger off the trigger until ready to shoot; and 

5.Remember to wear Hunter Orange.


Although safety-conscious hunters have significantly reduced the number of firearms-related injuries, studies show that individuals wearing hunter orange clothing are seven times less likely to be injured than hunters who do not wear the bright fluorescent color.  During big game hunting season, people who wear hunter orange are 16 times less likely to be the victim of a visibility-related mishap, and 23 times less likely to be killed in such an incident.  For more hunting tips, visit the DEC webpage “Hunting and Outdoor Safety” at http://www.dec.state.ny.us/website/dfwmr/sportsed/safety.html  .

For specific descriptions of regulations and open areas, hunters should refer to the 2006-07 Hunting and Trapping Regulations Guide.  The guide is published annually and is available free from DEC regional wildlife offices, all license issuing agents and on the DEC website at www.dec.state.ny.us .  Hunters are urged to review all regulations and safety tips contained in the guide. Dick Henry:Regional Wildlife Manager:NYS Dept.of Env. Cons.

DEC UPDATE ON STATUS OF VHS IN NEW YORK STATE WATERS 

New Federal Order Issued That Restricts Interstate Transport of Live Fish

    The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) is issuing this update on the presence of Viral Hemorrhagic Septecemia (VHS) Virus in New York State waters and a new federal order that restricts the interstate transport of certain live fish. The virus is a pathogen of fish and does not pose any threat to public health. It was first confirmed in Lake Ontario and the St. Lawrence River, and has now also been confirmed in Lake Erie and Conesus Lake.  

    VHS is a fish disease that causes the hemorrhaging of the fish’s tissues, including internal organs.  Often, fish do not exhibit any external signs of having the disease.  The disease affects all sizes of fish and not all infected fish develop the disease, but can continue to carry it and spread it to others.  There is no known cure for VHS.  The impact of this particular strain of VHS on fish populations is uncertain. It has caused fish mortalities ranging from a few fish impacted to thousands of fish impacted.  

    While VHS is relatively common in continental Europe and Japan, where it affects both freshwater and marine fish, prior to 2003 the disease was limited in North America to marine species in the Atlantic and Pacific Oceans. In 2005, a die-off of freshwater drum and round goby in Lake Ontario’s Bay of Quinte (Ontario, Canada) and muskellunge in the Michigan waters of Lake St. Clair was attributed to a new strain of VHS. This is the same strain found in the infected fish in New York waters.  

    VHS was first confirmed in New York waters in May 2006 when it was linked to the death of round gobies and muskellunge in Lake Ontario and the St. Lawrence River.  More recently, VHS caused the death of walleye in Conesus Lake. The virus has now been confirmed in round goby, burbot, smallmouth bass, muskellunge, pumpkinseed, rock bass, bluntnose minnow, emerald shiner and walleye in infected waters in New York State.   To date, the virus has not been confirmed in trout and salmon from these waters and it is unknown whether this strain of VHS will impact these species.  

    DEC, in cooperation with the College of Veterinary Medicine at Cornell University, is sampling a number of waters across the State including all waters used as sources of brood stock for DEC hatchery activities to help determine how far the disease has spread in New York. DEC is also exploring options for actions that could be taken to prevent the further spread of the disease in the State.

    Due to the potential adverse effects of this disease on fish populations and the desire to prevent or delay its spread to other states, the USDA Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service (APHIS) issued a Federal Order on October 24, 2006, that prohibits the importation of certain species of live fish from Ontario and Quebec and interstate movement of the same species from eight states bordering the Great Lakes, effective immediately.  The states included are Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Minnesota, New York, Ohio, Pennsylvania and Wisconsin.  

    Fish species included in the federal prohibition are: Atlantic cod, black crappie, bluegill, bluntnose minnow, brown bullhead, brown trout, burbot, channel catfish, chinook salmon, coho salmon, chum salmon, emerald shiner, freshwater drum, gizzard shad, grayling, haddock, herring, Japanese flounder, largemouth bass, muskellunge, Pacific cod, northern pike, pink salmon, pumpkinseed, rainbow trout, redhorse sucker, rock bass, rockling, round goby, smallmouth bass, sprat, turbot, walleye, white bass, white perch, whitefish and yellow perch.  Additional fish will be added to the order as they are confirmed to be carriers of this disease.  Additional information on the Federal Order can be found on the APHIS website www.aphis.usda.gov/vs/aqua/ .

    VHS can be spread from waterbody to waterbody through a variety of means, not all of them known at this point. One known mechanism is through the movement of fish, including bait fish. To reduce the likelihood of spreading VHS in New York State, DEC encourages anglers and boaters to abide by the following guidelines:

*   Remove all mud, aquatic plants and animals from all gear, boats, motors and trailers before leaving a body of water;

*   Drain your live well, bilge and bait tanks before leaving the fishing or boating water.  Anglers or boaters using infected waters should disinfect their live wells and bait wells with a 10 percent chlorine/water solution.  Rinse well to remove all residual chlorine;

*   Do not transport fish from one body of water to another.  Note that this practice is illegal without a DEC fish stocking permit; 

*   Only use bait fish in the waterbody it was taken from.  Bait purchased commercially should not be released into any body of water; and

*   Do not dispose of fish carcasses or by-products in any body of water.

    The public is advised to contact their nearest DEC regional office if they witness a large number of dead or dying fish (usually 100 or more).  Questions about VHS and potential DEC actions to prevent its spread can be e-mailed to fwfish@gw.dec.state.ny.us or by calling 518-402-8896.  The public is also advised to regularly check the Department website www.dec.state.ny.us for updated information on VHS in New York State.  

NYSCC Region 4:  
           A $5 raffle is currently underway by Region 4 which benefits the NYSCC. The raffle is for each day for the month of November. Thanks to all who brought tickets. Reviewed financial status of NYSCC, need donations.    Big push for the buck a member program to help the Council get back on its feet financially.   Also the council would like to see an increase in membership applications.  For Guardian the cost is $25, Defender $60, and life $250.  For more info please call 315-894-3302.  The Council is sponsoring a Legislative Bill to lower the legal age for hunting with a gun to 14 for big game.  New York State is one of the few that doesn’t allow this.   The council will not support any License Fee increase!  Dan Owens gave notice at the last Region 4 meeting that he would resign as Region 4 Director.  Dick Henry reported that only 20,000 doe tags for Region 4 this year.  This is down from 32,000.  DMAP permits issued this year were also down to 150 from the 200 issued last year.  Bob Cat season expanded to DMU areas 4F, 4N and 4O.  He also reported that 80% want antler restriction program in Ulster County to continue.  85% of sportsmen following rules.  ENCON officers state they need help with controlling deer jacking.  If you see or hear anything they would appreciate a call.  Home phone numbers are in the new hunting & fishing guides. 
Venison Donation Coalition: Helping to fight hunger with the wise use of our natural resources.  Help Cure Hunger. There are two butcher shops in the area, which are part of this program.   Bleau’s Deer Processing located in Gallupville (518-872-9044) and Marlow’s Meat Processing located in Howe’s Cave (518-296-8978) Also if you donate a whole deer to this program your name in entered in a drawing for a Blackpowder 50 Cal Rifle, which is donated by the Chapter of Schoharie County Whitetails Unlimited.  This program has coordinated the efforts to process over 200 tons of venison over the past seven years, state wide thanks to the many farmers, hunters, processors, food banks, RC&D Councils, Farm Bureau, individuals, organizations, and sportsmen’s clubs.

New York State Fish & Wildlife Management Board: The Fall Session was held at Seneca Falls on October 26, 27 & 28.  Mike Zeh, the Region 4 FWMB Sportsmen Rep did attend.  Jack Cooper reported on the Habitat/Access program.  Only 2509 stamps sold so far.  There will be applications available on the DEC Web site for $1500 to $14,000 projects.  Application deadline will be around January 1st.  Awards to be announced around the 1st of April 2007.  Total amount available is $100,000.   Pat Arnold gave a brief report on the Summit meetings being held.  These meeting are being attended by the NYSCC, CFAB and CANY.  Hopefully by teaming up we can get the 14-15 year old big game licenses lowered, the cross bow legalized, the Hudson river fishing license approved, Salt water fishing license created for NYS, Visible fishing license, NYS surcharge on Outdoor Equipment, More fines & and licenses to Conservation Fund, Fringe Benefits being paid from General Fund, increase access to State Lands, more promotion on Habitat Stamp program.  These are some of the priorities the Summit meetings are pushing.  There were 10 resolutions passed.  (1) Extending Big Game Hunting Privileges to Junior License Holders.  (2) Pre-season youth pheasant hunts.  (3) Promotion of Trapping   (4) Surcharge on violations of Fish & Wildlife laws.  (5) Statewide Fishing License would include all waters –marine districts, salt waters & fresh waters.  (6) Promotion of the Habitat Stamp program.  (7) Payment of Fringe Benefits for NYS DEC Fish & Wildlife Management Personnel is paid from General Fund. (8)  Defining the crossbow as a hunting implement. (9) Resolution in support of a change in DEC regulations that would deny bow/muzzle loader harvest of antlerless deer in the Southern Zone where there are no DMPs issued.  (10) Reintroduce resolution passed last year on the habitat program to promote it better.  Bud Woodfield our CFAB representative gave a report on the finances of the Conservation Fund.  This fund mostly consists of all receipts from license sales.  It pays the salaries for about 100 of the close to 300 ECO officers state wide. Bud feels that the fund is in real trouble because of the back pay which has just been approved along with the new pay increases for our ECON officers. Each officer will receive close to $30,000 depending on length of service and pay grade.  This back pay is only up to March of 2005 and there is on going negotiations for a new contract to bring them up to date.  They still don’t make as much as our NYS Police officers.  This is the big reason we would like to see the fringe benefits paid from the general fund.  The ENCON officers are the only state employees whose fringe benefits are not paid from the general fund.              

Schoharie County Ridge-runners (Formerly the Struttin’ Hens): National Wildlife Turkey Federation:  Event date is 04/21/2007 and the location will be @ Borealli’s Restaurant Howes Cave, N.Y. 12092 POC is Liz Reinhart 518-673-3965   For more information about the NWTF, call 1-800-THE-NWTF. Meetings are now held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Liz Reinhart home residence - 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, NY 13317

SUNY Cobleskill College: Katie Bell will be giving a power point presentation on their trip to Alaska. 

Summit SNO Riders: For information contact Bud Rivenburgh at 287-1961 or dtoborg@midtel.net or go to club’s website. Snowmobiler Safety Course will be held at the Summit Conservation Club on November 25th from 9AM to 6PM POC is Donna Rivenburgh (287-1961) For more information go to website.  www.summitsnoriders.com.
Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: 30 in attendance at November meeting.  The Youth Archery program will start up on January 6th. 4-10 year olds will be from 9 AM to 11AM.  Freemen Youth Rounds for 10 to 17 year olds will start at 11AM .  The program will go for 9 weeks. Trap shoots will start again the last Friday in April 2007.  $100 donated to the Venison Donation Program to help pay for the butchering cost.  Christmas Party date will be December 9th from 1PM to 3PM.  POC is Pete DeBartolow  827-5344.  Club approved $150 for gifts for Youths.  All club member’s kids and grand kids welcome.  Membership approved five year Club Membership to the NRA.  The indoor archery range targets are being rebuilt by an Eagle Scout project, Jacob Bauman has asked for permission to tackle this project in the fall at a cost to the club not to exceed $400.  All December raffle tickets are out to sellers.  All tickets must be returned or sold by November 28th.  Bob Britton & Ray Zeh will be available between 6 – 9 PM at the clubhouse for unsold tickets.  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

Whitetails Unlimited    Schoharie Co. Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has donated $250 toward the price of a new freezer needed to store Venison for this coming season. Also donated is the Black Powder 50 Caliber Whitetails Unlimited Rife for this year’s raffle which every donor gets a chance of winning if they donate a deer to the venison donation program. If you donate your whole deer then you receive a chance at winning this gun.  There are two butcher shops doing this for our area.  Marlow’s in Howe Cave, 296-8978, have cut up nine deer so far and Jim Bleau in Gallupville, 872-9044 has cut up 23 deer so far .  Jim Bleau and his family have volunteered their cost every year so far.  Thank you Jim & family !!!!!  This venison stays here within Schoharie County, handed out through the local food pantries.  For more information contact Neal Baumann at 295-7669.     Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: A work party was held to help out the West Fulton Fire Department with their pavilion.  They have also been involved with moving the old school house to the center of town.  They are running a raffle to help pay the bills. There will be 10 cash prizes from $100 - $25.  Drawing will be held at the Annual Diner on December 9th.  Tickets were donated by John’s Sports Center located in N. Blenheim, NY.  

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:00 P. 

SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/   My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please update your address book/list.  Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
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The next meeting will be held at the Cobleskill College at 7:00 PM on Thursday, November 16.  The  Curtis Mott lounge is being used until 7:30pm on 11/16 so I reserved the classroom next door - room 103. 
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